
 

Grand Junction, Colorado, June 30, 1916. 
 
Pursuant to adjournment of the previous day, the City Council of 
the City of Grand Junction convened at 9 o'clock a. m., in the 
City Hall, with Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present; Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
A proposed ordinance, entitled "An Ordinance Concerning 
Sprinkling Hours," was introduced and read. 
 

Moved by Commissioner Rankin, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the proposed ordinance as read and entitled "An 
Ordinance Concerning Sprinkling Hours," be passed and adopted as 
an emergency ordinance and ordered published. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Rankin, yea; Vorbeck, yea; 
Blackstone, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the Mayor declared the 
motion carried and the ordinance passed and adopted. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Vorbeck, 
that the ordinance just passed be numbered 251. 

 
The motion carried by a unanimous vote of the Council, and it was 
so ordered. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 
Rankin, the Council adjourned until 4 o'clock p. m. 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction reconvened, 
pursuant to adjournment, at 4 o'clock p. m., in the City Hall, 
with Mayor Cherrington presiding. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Rankin, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. 
 

Bids for the houses and boilers at the old pumping plant were 
opened and read as follows: 
 
W. T. Vedder--Bid $60 for two 80-horse power boilers with stack; 
$60 for 4-room house and one room house. 
 
H. Tupper for J. F. Baughman--Bid $60 for four room house. 
 
J. W. Watson--Bid $35 for four-room house and $10 for one-room 
house. 
 



Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Rankin, 

that the bids be laid on the table until the next regular meeting 
of the Council. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Rankin, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the Council adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 


